
Greentown Town Council Meeting

MARCH 18,2025 6:30 PM

Members Present: Craig Standish, Debra Everling, Mark Lantz, James Skinner, Clerk Teresa
Duke

Absent: Scott Deyoe

Meeting was called to order by Vice President Craig Standish.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (02/18/25) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Standish asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mr. Lantz. Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total esqienses for February 19^ - March 18*^ were
$167,386.55. Mr. Standish asked for a motion to accept General Fund Docket Motion was
made by Mrs. Everling. Motion seconded by Mr. Skinner. Motion earned. Water Fund was
$50,715.82. The Wastewater Fund totaled $75,551.20. The Stormwater Fund was $16,888.06.
The Council received Fund Appropriation Reports and Payroll Check registers for payroll ending
02/25/25 & 03/10/25 in caucus prior to Town Council meeting. Mr. Standish asked for a motion
to accept the remainder Dockets. Motion was made by Mr. Lantz. Motion was seconded by
Mrs. Everling. Motion carried.

Items from Attorney - Nuisance Abatement Update on 119-121 North Meridian Street &
624 West Payton Street: Mr. Peelle informed the Coimcil that he has talked with Danny
Barton's attorney about the lack of clean-up at 624 West Payton and informed him that the next
step is to enforce the fines and this could ultimately end in a Sheriff Sale. Mr. Peelle will give an
update at the next Council meeting.

Attorney TJ. Rethlake gave an update on 119-121N. Meridian Street. A demolition company
has been contracted to demo the back garage area and scheduled to start on March 20^ pending
Demo Permit approval. T.J. Rethlake inquired about the barricades in front of the building,
asking if they could be removed. Marshal Haalck stated that the barricades can be removed
when a Professional Contractor states in writing that the bricks at the top of the building are
secure.

Mr. Peelle sent a notice to the railroad company regarding the need of repair at the railroad
crossings in Greentown. The railroad has 30 days to respond.

Greentown Fire Department: Stan Oyler was not present to give the Fire Report.
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